KING CAWARA THACS

VOLUME VII, No. 6 May 8, 1981

COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

1. PRESIDENT'S REPORT

- a) 1981/82 operating budget for the College has a shortfall of \$1.5 million just to carry out the same programs as last year.
- b) The building permit application review for the new campus has proceeded to the point that only minor detailed items remain to be resolved.
- c) Four tenders have been submitted for the construction of the main building.
- d) Fourteen KEC students received awards at a Student Awards Luncheon.

e) Special Training Initiatives

The Minister of Education has established a Special Training Initiative Fund for \$4 million, the primary intent being to get people quickly into employment. Sixteen proposals have been prepared, two from King Edward Campus - "Homemaker Program for Chinese Speaking Adults" and "Teacher Training for English as a Second Language".

- f) Communications are taking place with the Ministry of Education to provide sufficient funds for the 280 seats in English Language Training for C.E.I.C. referrals.
- g) Proposals have been submitted to the Ministry for a B.T.S.D. program to be given at the Urban Native Centre and another at the Britannia Community Centre.



2. BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

- a) The Education Plan, copies of which are to be found in the Library, was submitted to the Board. The Board approved the Plan for submission to the Ministry of Education.
- b) The Board approved the temporary borrowing for the construction of the New King Edward Campus to a total aggregate of \$22,800,000.

3. NEW BUSINESS

- a) The College Board did not recommend that a student be nominated to serve on search committees for the Deans' positions.
- b) The College Board approved the Policy & Procedures on Student Grievances.
- c) Temporary Funding Courses for:

Dental Assisting at the V.V.I.
Native Employment Skills Training by K.E.C. at the Vancouver Indian Centre.

d) The next College Board Meeting will be on 1981 June 03 instead of 1981 May 27 to avoid conflict with the A.C.C.T. conferences.



"Will you please stop saying 'Ouch!' every time we chop something out of the budget?"

TIME MANAGEMENT WORKSHOP

There will be a whole day workshop for all administrators, faculty with administrative responsibilities, and staff who work directly with those persons, on Friday, 1981 June 26.

The purpose of the workshop is to help each of us make better use of the time that is available to us, both professionally and personally.

Please book the day on your calendar. Lunch will be provided.

R.F.C.

KEC LIBRARY IS WHERE IT'S AT!

Gisele Lavigne has been hired on a Ministry of Labour summer grant to promote, oh yes, promote the library. Watch this column for happenings, displays, contests, and anything else which will get you here.

TELL ME TOO: Do your students know there is a library?

G.L.

DEPARTMENT HEAD, SCIENCE

It is with pleasure that I announce the appointment of Joyce Johnstone as Department Head of the Science program, College Foundations Division. A number of excellent candidates applied for the position and Miss Johnstone was recommended by the committee to assume the headship of Science effective 1981 July 01. I am sure we all extend our best wishes to you, Joyce, as you take on these new responsibilities.

H.E.P.

CORRECTION: Once more with spelling

Last week, the names of two students who are working with the Youth Employment Project at the KEC Learning Centre were announced but misspelled. Cobin Visel doesn't exist, but Robin Visel has agreed to fill in.

Richard Jon didn't appear at work, but Richard Jou did, so all is well.

J.G.K.

CHALLENGE QUIZ

The following quiz was submitted by Milton Hwang. Anyone who can figure it out should cut it out and submit it to Milton for evaluation. A prize is offered. If more than one submission is correct, a draw will take place. Deadline for entries is May 13, 1981.

MATCHING QUIZ---GEOMETRICAL TERMS

1. A broken angle	A. Secant
2. Place where people are sent for committing crimes	B. Transformation
3. A beast	C. Decagon
	D. Polygon
4. A lost phonograph record	E. Pi
5. A clever angle	F. Prism
6. What one old farmer said to another	G. Postulate
7. An angle that is never wrong	
8. Used to tie up packages	H. Sphere
9. That man does not talk plainly	I. Geometry
10. What girls want to find at the beach	J. Seetor
	K. Protractor
11. They voted "yes" on tractors for Cuba	L. Tangent
12. Printer's dessert	M. Chord
13. A sharp weapon	N. Center
14. What little acorns say when they grow up	O. Coincide
15. The one in charge	
16. What the forgetful professor did with the	P. Hypotenuse
letter he carried for a week before mailing	Q. Acute angle
17. What the husband did when his mother-in-law wanted to go home.	R. Loci W. Line
	S. Ellipse X. Hexagor
18. What a person should do when it rains	T. Inverse Y. Ruler
19. The way the poet wrote his love letters	U. Rectangle
20. A dead parrot	V. Right angle

CONGRATULATIONS, DETTY!

Detty Lim, our new Clerk/Typist, has been promoted to Cashier. Detty will be working the 1:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. shift and has just weathered the May Registration and still wants the job!

We know Detty will be successful in her new position and we are happy to have her with us.

M.G.

WELCOME!

A warm welcome to Marion Farmer, our new Keypunch Operator. Marion started on Monday, May 4. We hope she enjoys her new position.

M.G.

INSTRUCTOR RECEIVES HONOURS FROM THE QUEEN

Her Majesty the Queen has approved a new list of honours to be awarded to members of St. John Ambulance who have given outstanding "service to mankind" in B.C.

Mrs. Yvonne M. Coveney, part-time instructor in Homemaker Training at K.E.C. and provincial Superintendent of St. John Cadets for B.C. has been made Commander of the Order of St. John. The formal presentation of the honour will take place in May 1982 with the investiture by the Lieutenant Governor of B.C. in Government House, Victoria.

Yvonne has taught first aid to the Introductory Homemaking and Institutional Aide course and to the Homemaker Training course for a number of years. For the past three years she has found time in her busy schedule to instruct the final 15 week step of the evening Homemaker course and this Spring has instructed in our first outreach Homemaker program. Her skill and dedication has been greatly appreciated by all who work with her and learn from her.

Congratulations Yvonne Coveney, and our thanks as well.

H.T.

PLEASE ANNOUNCE TO YOUR CLASSES

The Delta Museum and Archives in Ladner requires a young person 15 to 20 years old to catalogue manuscripts and photographs during the summer months (May 11 to August 31). The individual hired will work 8 hours per day, Tuesday through Saturday at \$3.65 per hour. A three-day training program is available; if the program is taken the pay rate increases to \$3.95 per hour. Interested persons should contact Rita Fradley or Linda Johnstone at 946-9322 between 10 a.m. and 3 p.m.

R.F.

INSTRUCTOR'S DIPLOMA PROGRAM - SUMMER SESSION

Classes will be held at The University of British Columbia at times and dates listed below:

I D 102 Section 1
"The Elements of Instruction"
July 6-17 0900-1600 Room 256
H.R. MacMillan Forestry and Soil
Sciences Building

I D 103 Section 1
"The Technology of Instruction"
July 6-17 0900-1600 Room 1215
Civil Mechanical Engineering Building

I D 104 Section 1
"The Evaluation of Student Progress"
July 20-24 0900-1600 Room 260
H.R. MacMillan Forestry and Soil
Sciences Building

I D 102 Section 2
"The Elements of Instruction"
July 6-17 0900-1600 Room 256
H.R. MacMillan Forestry and Soil
Sciences Building

I D 103 Section 2
"The Technology of Instruction"
July 20-31 0900-1600 Room 1215
Civil Mechanical Engineering Building

I D 104 Section 2
"The Evaluation of Student Progress"
August 4-8 0900-1600 Room 256
H.R. MacMillan Forestry and Soil
Sciences Building

For further information please contact the Centre for Continuing Education, 228-2181 (local 220) or my secretary, Mrs. Akin, who has a supply of registration forms.

R.F.C.



CONTINUING EDUCATION PRESENTS.

SPRING with King Edward Campus and Continuing Education

SPRING into shape!

Early-Bird Keep Fit classes are on-going. Exercise to music with Susan Wong. Bring a mat. Showers are available. Register for one to four classes per week.

Tuesday through Friday 6:30 - 7:20 AM

6:30 - 7:20 AM Room 110 \$1.00/ session

SPRING into travel!

Worry-Free Travel. A unique course designed to explore creative ideas and innovative possibilities for travel. Topics include trip preparation, economizing, effective communication, cultural sensitivity, wardrobe and safety. For experienced and inexperienced travellers alike, with special emphasis on travelling alone. Barbara Eisinger and Simone Nashman bring you a wealth of expertise and give you an enjoyable and informative experience.

Tuesdays 6 sessions May 26 through June 30 7:00 - 9:00 PM Room

Room 216 \$25.00

SPRING into awareness!

Bruce McDougall brings a rich and varied lifetime of experience to lead his Ventures I personal growth seminar. Using a variety of self-discovery techniques, you may expect to achieve: clarification of personal and career goals, a concrete plan for achieving them, an understanding of deep relaxation and meditation, an increase in self-confidence, energy, creativity and joy and improved communication skills. Bruce brings warmth, humor and safety into an environment where you may experience that you are much more than you think.

Wednesday through Sunday, May 20 through 24, and Tuesday June 2 \$85.00

W-F 6:30-midnight S-S 9:00 am - 10:00 pm

T 7:30-10:00

To be held in Room 212 of the Student Union Building, UBC

For more information and registration contact King Edward Campus 2750 Oak Street 731-4614

K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Baker, S.	Ass'n. Business - Caucus Meeting; Negotiations; Vancouver	May 7
Bennett, M.	Conference - P.A.C.E.; Langara	May 9
Brown, M.	P.D "Chautauqua"; "Holistic Approaches to Adult Education;UBC	June 26
Buss, B.A.	Seminar - Workshop with Dr. D. Wilkins on "National Syllabus"; Teachers' Centre; Vancouver	May 13
Caldwell, R.	Seminar - Same as above	May 12,13
Caulfield, B.	Seminar - Same as above	May 12,13
Hougham, T.	Conference - Annual Conference of A.B.E.; Kwantlen College, Richmond	May 15,16
Little, B.	P.D "Chautauqua"; Counselling Adult Learners; UBC	June 25,26
McGee, D.	P.D "Polishing Your Training Skills"; UBC and "Holistic Approaches to Adult Education"; UBC	June 25,26
McIntosh, S.	P.D Revision if Int. Reading Curriculum; Correlation of Master File to Guides; Vancouver	May 5-June 4 (HT)
Olsen, C.	P.D "S.P.E.A.Q." Conference; Montreal, Quebec	May 2-23
Wilson, W.	Conference - Society of Vocational Instructors' Annual Meeting; VIA Representative; Kamloops, B.C.	May 13-15
		S.M.

ON HOLIDAY!



'Ye Olde Editor' will be on vacation until June 15.
In my absence, Jerry Ryan will be "Acting Editor" for the King Edward Times.

Articles for the Times may be put in a folder entitled "King Edward Times Material" in the tray on Jerry's desk.

An occasional thought will wing its way from sunny California!

M.G.

POSITION OPENINGS

- V.C.C. King Edward Campus requires a Clerk II for Admissions in the Student Records department. Closing date for applications is May 8th.
- V.C.C. Continuing Education requires a Curriculum Developer and Instructor. One person, if qualified, may perform both functions.
- V.C.C. Langara Campus requires 2 temporary part-time Instructors in the Biology department. Closing date for applications is May 21st.
- V.C.C./V.V.I. require a Business Education Instructor. Closing date for applications is May 10th.
- V.C.C./V.V.I. invite applications for an Audiovisual Technician III. Closing date for applications for this position is May 7th.
- A Registrar is required for the Grant MacEwan Community College in Edmonton, Alberta. This position is to be filled as soon as possible.
- V.C.C. requires a Labour Relations Assistant (Trainee). Deadline for applications is May 23rd.
- V.C.C. Langara Campus requires a temporary instructor for the Photography Technician Program. Closing date for applications is May 25th
- V.C.C. Continuing Education requires a Curriculum Developer and Instructor part-time to instruct a Management Program for Head Nurses. Closing date for applications for this position is May 22nd.

For further details on the above positions, please see postings on bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

NOTE OF APPRECIATION

Thank you very much everyone for the lovely gifts & best wishes that were sent along with me as I go to Regional Office. It has been a real pleasure working with all of you. I will miss you all of course because I am taking many memories with me.

I am looking forward to joining all of you under the same roof on East Broadway, until then, thanks again.

Linda Murdock

